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Issue No 9 - 12 June 2020

Message from the Principal

Phase 3 - Operating Guidelines

It is pleasing to see the shackles come off even further as Phase 3 

Operating Guidelines came into effect this week. Our kindy and pre-

primary parents/caregivers are now able to walk to the classroom door 

to drop off students and our Year 5 and Year 6 students are now able 

to engage in contact games during Friday afternoon faction sport. I will 

keep the school community informed of any other changes to school or 

P&C operations as further restrictions are lifted.

School Board Report

The Term 2 meeting of the 

School Board took place on 

Monday, 8 June. The School 

Board Chair, Mr Peter Klinger, 

will send out the Term 2 

School Board Report via 

Connect sometime next week. 

Please take the time to read 

through the report to gain an 

understanding of the main 

points of discussion.

Other Newsletter Items



Perth Bayswater 

Rugby Union Junior 

CLub

• Art Classes by 

Sunflower and Ivy

COMING EVENTS

Coming Events

Faction Cross Country 

Carnival- Friday, 19 June

Semester 1 Reports 

emailed home- Monday, 

29 June

End of Term 2 (students)- 

Friday, 3 July

School Development Day 

(staff)- Monday, 20 July

Term 3 commences 

(students)- Tuesday,      

21 July

Quote of the Fortnight

Put simply, the safe 

classroom is one in which 

no child needs to be 

defensive.

P&C CONTACTS:

Main email:

pac@mpps.wa.edu.au

Canteen email:

canteen@mpps.wa.edu.au

Canteen orders:

Our Online Canteen

Messages for the Canteen 

or the P&C can be placed 

in class canteen baskets.

SCHOOL ETHOS

We at Maylands Peninsula 

Primary School are 

committed to:

Encouraging students to 

be successful learners. 

The principles of 

developmental learning. 

Life-long learning and 

reflective practices. 

Developing attitudes and 

values of care and 

concern for self, others 

and the environment. 

Maintaining a safe 

environment for all. 

Building partnerships with 

Faction Cross Country Carnival- Friday, 19 

June

As outlined in the Connect 

message that went home 

yesterday afternoon, the Year 

3 - Year 6 Faction Cross 

Country Carnival has been 

postponed until Friday, 19 June. Hopefully, the forecast for next Friday 

will be a whole lot better than the weather we had today.

Redkite Day

The Student Councillors 

would like to thank all those 

students and staff who came 

dressed in red on Wednesday 

in support of Redkite. $880.00 

was collected by the 

councillors, which is our best 

effort to date. This money will 

now be sent to the Redkite 

organisation to provide much 

needed assistance to those families living with cancer.

Congratulations to Mrs J

As many members of our school 

community would know, our previous 

school chaplain, Mrs Eva Johnson (Mrs J), 

commenced Parental Leave towards the 

end of last term. At the end of last month, 

Mrs J became the proud mum to Jedaiah 

Joshua Johnson. Congratulations to both 

Mr and Mrs J.

Chaplain’s Chat

Hello! My name is Chelsea 

Wylde and I feel so excited 

and honoured to be joining 



students, parents and the 

community.

SUPPORTERS

Perth Realty

John Caputo

0433 158 384

Contact the Pro Shop on 

9370 3211

Richard and Sandy Catlin

boschtimber.com.au

Ph: 9309 2991

Training Alliance Group

Ph: (08) 6160 3388

the Maylands Peninsula PS 

community. I would like to 

thank you for already making 

me feel part of the team 

through your kind welcome. 

As a school chaplain, I am here to support the wellbeing of students, 

staff and parents/caregivers. I provide a safe place for those who need 

someone to talk to, and connect people with further resources that can 

help them along their journey. I hold a Diploma in Counselling and am 

currently pursuing a Bachelor in Applied Social Science (Counselling). 

Please don’t hesitate to contact me if you would like to chat, or if you 

feel your child/ren may benefit from a listening ear, some support or 

encouragement. There are a number of ways that students and 

parents/caregivers can contact me:

• In the playground during recess and lunch.

• Speaking to a teacher or other school staff.

• Leaving a message in the Chaplain's Chatter Box located on the front 

counter in the school library.

• Making an appointment via the school office on 9462 6700.

• Emailing me at Chelsea.Wylde@education.wa.edu.au

I will endeavour to be in touch with you as soon as possible during my 

working days here at Maylands Peninsula PS (on Monday, Tuesday 

and Wednesday). In the meantime, I will look forward to seeing you 

around the school community!

Chelsea Wylde

Maylands Peninsula PS Chaplain

School Gardening 

The Wednesday Gardening 

Groups have been working 

hard to keep the fast-growing 

weeds at bay. The seeds and 

seedlings that were potted in 

our nursery are growing 

nicely, and many have already 

been planted out into the 

garden. All students are 

learning about compost bin 

maintenance and as a result our compost is looking great! We also 

harvested some fresh produce to take home! 

School Gardening



Free Conference Chairs

About 10 years ago, the 

Duxton Hotel donated 160 

conference chairs to the 

school as part of their 

refurbishment. The chairs 

have served their purpose for 

the school, and as such, we 

are making them available to 

the school community and 

local residents within the 

Maylands and Bayswater 

areas. If you would like to take 

some of the chairs off our 

hands, to register your 

interest please contact the 

school office on 9462 6700 or 

email Megan Mohr at 

Megan.Mohr@education.wa.edu.au. 

2020 International Competitions and 

Assessments for Schools (ICAS)

As has been the case in previous years, students from Year 2-6 will be 

able to participate in the 2020 International Competitions and 

Assessments for Schools (ICAS) programme coordinated by the 

University of New South Wales. During August and September, 

students will be able to compete in this nationwide competition in the 

areas of Mathematics, English and Science.

As was the case last year, all tests will be conducted online. This 

means more administration for the school as laptops need to be set up 

and configured to ICAS requirements. Furthermore, ICAS has also 



increased the cost of each assessment, bringing the total cost to 

$20.00 for each assessment undertaken.

Detailed information about the 2020 ICAS programme and registration 

forms are now available in the office. All nominations must be returned 

to Mrs Johnson by the close of business on Friday, 26 June. Please be 

aware that there can be no late entries. Please see Mrs Johnson if you 

have any further questions about the ICAS programme itself.

P&C News

Canteen News

No More Plastic Forks (REMINDER!)

Canteen staff will no longer add a fork to meal orders. Please bring one 

from home and leave it in your bag. If you forget, you may come to the 

canteen to borrow one of ours. Don't forget to return borrowed forks 

and spoons! You can bring them back to the canteen or put them into 

your classroom lunch basket.

Online Ordering

Online ordering is working really well.  Thank you for your support. We 

will advise you when counter service is to be reinstated.

New Savoury Items

Every Tuesday we will be cooking fresh quiches and nachos in the 

canteen.  You can order mini quiches for $2.50 or larger ones for 

$4.00.  They are filled with scrumptious ham and cheese or we have a 

vegetarian option of spinach and cheese.

Yummy nachos can also be ordered which have bolognese sauce, 

salsa and melted cheese for $4.00.  We also have a vegetarian option 

which replaces bolognese sauce with baked beans.

Sweet treat for the last week!

Tummy Rumbles will be offering a yummy sweet treat for recess in the 

last week of Term 2. Stay tuned for more information..........

Helen, Charlotte and Pia

Community News

100% Wolf

One of our fathers in the 

school, Ash Greig, (Olivia- 

PP3), is an accomplished 

musical composer. He has 

composed musical scores for 

feature films, TV series, 

documentaries, short films 

and for the theatre. You may 



have been exposed to his work without even knowing it.

Recently, Ash composed the musical score for an animated feature 

film, 100% Wolf, that was due to be released in cinemas earlier this 

year, with the West Australian Symphony Orchestra performing the 

score. However, as a consequence of COVID-19, the film’s release 

was delayed. The production company has now elected to release the 

film on Video on Demand (VOD) from iTunes, MicroSoft Store, Foxtel, 

PlayStation Store, Fetch and Google Play.

The story of 100% Wolf centres on Freddy Lupin, heir to the leadership 

of a proud family line of werewolves. Positive he'll become the most 

fearsome werewolf ever, Freddy is in for a shock when on his 14th 

birthday his first “warfing” goes awry, turning him into a ferocious... 

poodle. Thrown a bone by the pack elders, Freddy has until the next 

moonrise to prove he has the heart of a wolf, or risk being cast out 

forever. With the help of an unlikely ally in a streetwise stray named 

Batty, Freddy must overcome his pink and fluffy exterior to prove he's 

still 100% Wolf.

There is a trailer available on the production company’s site for your 

consideration. Even though it is a family friendly film, please be aware, 

that due to its themes, the film has been rated PG.

Football West Kick It. Football 



Perth Bayswater Rugby Union Junior CLub

Perth Bayswater Rugby Union Junior CLub are taking registrations 

now. Games are played at Pat O'Hara Reserve, Wellington Street 

Morley. For further information call 0451 244 493 or  visit 

junior.chairman@perthrugby.com.au.

Art Classes by Sunflower and Ivy

NEWSLETTER ITEMS

To include items in the school newsletter contact Gayle Tippett by 

email Gayle.Tippett@education.wa.edu.au
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